PUBLIC HOUSING NOT PRIVATE PROFIT

DEFEND COUNCIL HOUSING

c/o Kiln Place TA, 72 Kiln Place, London NW5 4Al or tel. 485 3800

To: ALL TENANTS/RESIDENTS ASSOCIATIONS 


December 21st 1997
Dear Sister/Brother,

Launch of Defend Council Housing Campaign 

At a meeting on December 10th the Defend Council Housing campaign was formed to oppose the Council’s New Opportunities proposals.

If you did not receive an invitation to attend this meeting we apologise. It had been agreed that all TAs would be mailed and the meeting advertised in the Camden New Journal.

Nevertheless more than 16 TAs were represented as well as the UNISON Housing Shop Stewards Committee (District Housing, Bidborough House and Caretaking workers).

The meeting agreed to launch a campaign with two aims:

to oppose any move to transfer/privatise Council housing;

to fight to get the cuts to housing budgets reversed to finance the repairs and major works we need.

A list of seven proposals for activity were endorsed: Produce a leaflet to distribute to every flat; Distribute a petition (it was agreed to use the Peckwater petition that a number of TAs had already taken round but to change the address); Produce a poster; Place adverts in the local press; Ask TAs to invite a speaker; Organise lobbies of ward Councillor surgeries; Organise big Public Meeting(s).

It was agreed that the campaign should be broad based and to organise an open campaign meeting to which all TAs would be invited. This meeting will be held at:

7.30pm on Thursday January 15th at the TA Hall (blue building), Peckwater Estate, Islip Street, Kentish Town, NW5.

In the interim three people were delegated to implement the above. Unfortunately one has since decided to resign prompting the Camden Fed to withdraw support .

To ensure maximum accountability a draft of the enclosed leaflet was discussed with a number of TA reps and the final version agreed by Alice Whitty (Kiln Place TA), Deborah Berns (Templar House TA), Alan Walter (Peckwater Est. TA), Jennie Devereux (St. Pancras Way TA), John (Ingestre Rd TA), Eddie O’Dwyer (Hardington & Belmont TA), Mandy Berger (UNISON).

We intend to have 20,000 copies available for distribution at the Joint DMC meeting in Camden Town Hall on January 7th. If you could let us know how many your TA needs it will help to have them bundled in advance. 

Please make sure your TA is represented on January 15th –  we need to quickly alert all Camden tenants to the danger and force the Council to withdraw their proposals. 

Yours fraternally,
